
Far East Area Commission 
 

Meeting Minutes 
March 06, 2012 

 
 The meeting was called to order at 6:45pm. Those in attendance were: Jennifer 
Chamberlain, Summer Moynihan, Scott Gallagher, Larry Marshall, Wayne Hamner, Dustin 
Thompson, Erik Watson, Max Lallathin, and Mark Hutsko, Lynne LaCour, Manager of Far East 
Neighborhood Pride Center. 
 
 Zoning and Variance Agenda   
 
 Z12-320 – 1853 Channingway Center.  R. Schorr presented pictures of bank and signage 
at parcel.   R. Schorr explained the updated Huntington’s new signage which is consistent 
throughout Columbus.  The request is for a special permit for a permanent ground sign for 
allowance of more than one ground sign on the same street frontage on the same parcel.  Wayne 
made a motion to vote and Scott second the motion. All Commissioners present approved the 
application. 
 

Public Agenda 
 
Mark Dravillas with The Department of Development was present to answer any 

questions in regards to the Broad St Blacklick Plan.  Questions arose about the Brice Rd area and 
if the Department of Development can initiate a new plan for this area. 

 
Lindsay Honda was not present at meeting. 

 
 Judy Riley with Walnut Hill Block Watch expressed concern and presented emails in 
regards to the Chatford Drive continuation.  Concerns centered on high traveling speeds and a 
link in continuation of criminal activity for that area.  
 
 Commission Business 
 
Approval by all Commissioners on mailbox located at Pride Center for FEAC.  Zoning 
Commission will consist of Larry Marshall, Wayne Hamner, and Scott Gallagher.  Approval for 
FEAC webpage by all Commissioners.  Summer Moynihan will be implementing and 
maintaining the webpage. 
 
Finance Update given by Scott.  Preliminary budget discussed by all Commissioners present. 
 
 
 Jennifer made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Larry made a second to the motion. 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 8:46 pm. 
   


